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Whakamaru School Newsletter 
 

Tēnā Koutou ngā Whānau o Te Kura o Whakamaru 
Greetings to the Whakamaru School Community 

 
What a busy term 2 we have had. So many great learning experiences for your 
children, both inside and outside the classroom. A big thanks to all the staff and 
whanau that have organised and supported the school with these events over the 
term.  
I would like to take this opportunity to say farewell to the Whakamaru School 
community. I have thoroughly enjoyed my time at Whakamaru School and have made 
some great connections with many of you. Thank you for supporting the school and 
your child with their learning. There is a great positive team working at the school to 
help your child be the best they can be, and with your continued support the school 
will keep growing from strength to strength. What a great wee school you have here. I 
wish the staff, students, whanau and wider school community all the best for the rest 
of 2018 and into the future. 
I know you will give a warm welcome to Colleen Jacques, who will be the Acting 
Principal for term 3, while the new Principal is being appointed. Colleen is an 
experienced Principal, having worked both in NZ and aboard. There will be a powhiri to 
welcome Mrs. Jacques at 9 am on the first day back next term. You are welcome to 
come for the powhiri and meet her. 
Enjoy your holidays everyone. 
Nga mihi 
Jo Burch (Principal) 
 

 
 
 
 

  Supreme Kaahu Award    

        
T’keyha Heta-Haora 

(Titiraupenga) 
 

A big thank you from Mrs 
Burch for her beautiful  

leaving gifts. 
 

 

Supreme Kaahu Award 

 
The Staff of 

Whakamaru School 
 

                 Term 2’s Art Award Certificates – presented by Whaea Beth 
 

 
 

Back row: Mike, Makaia, Alex, Anaru, Whaea Beth 
 

Front row: Kaani, Braiden, Ngawaiata, Ophelia-Rose 
 

Absent: Te Wherowhero 
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ASSEMBLY CERTIFICATES 

                                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Room 1 Room 2 Room 3 Room 5 

Class 

Certificates 

Wiremu Webber Kaani Trueman 

Daziah Tanirau  

Nevaeh Coughlan McKenzie Wereta 

Duffy  

Certifcate 

Mike Vanner Sophia Martin Aanav Singh Topeora Simmonds 

Annual School Hangi – Room 1 have been practicing procedural writing  

                        
 

     

Head lice check 
 

A good time to check your 
children’s hair over the holiday 
break and deal with any cases 

of nits. An information 
pamphlet is going out with the 

newsletter today. 

Holiday reminder 
 

Just a reminder that bikes, motorbikes 
and dogs are not to be on the school 

grounds over the holidays. 
Our grounds and buildings will be 

monitored by our security person over 
the holidays. Let’s take care of our school. 

Updating contact details 
 

If you have a change of 
address, phone number or 

emergency contact person over 
the holidays please let the 

school office know, once school 
starts back next term. Thanks 

Hangi Procedure  
1.Get the food ready. 
2.Dig the hole. 
3. Put the wood over the hole and the stones on the wood  
4. Light the fire.  
5. Keep the fire going to keep the stones hot. 
6. Place the basket of meat, vegetables and steam pudding   
    onto the hot stones. 
7. Cover with a clean white sheet and then wet  
    sacks/sugar bags. 
8. Cover with the dirt from the hole making sure no steam  
   is escaping   
9. Keep watch because sometimes steam gets through and  
   keep topping it with earth to prevent this 
10. 3 hours later carefully remove dirt take off sugar bags  
   remove baskets of kai cut up meat and dish up. 
11. ENJOY. 
Written by Khassyus Heta-Haora 

 

Hangi Procedure 
1. Dig the pit 
2. Prepare the food 
3. Build the fire 
4. Light the fire 
5. Wait 4-5 hours 
6. Remove the stones 
7. Put the food on the hot stones and cover in sacks 

then put dirt carefully on top  
8. Cook the food 
9. Take the food out 
10. Prepare the food and serve to  the elderly first 
11. ENJOY 

Written by Alex Burgess  
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      FRIENDLY REMINDERS                                   MEETINGS AND EVENTS  
 

 

 
 

 

Matariki Day Activities 

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

          
 

 

We thought we’d leave you this week with 
a wee bit of a laugh – sent to us by a 
parent with a great sense of humor. 

 
 

           
-    Term 3 is the winter term. Please make sure your  
     child has warm shoes and outer clothes to start  
      the term 
-    Donations of boxes of tissues are much  
     appreciated. 
-    Please check over the holidays for school readers   
     and library books that need to be returned to  
     school. Thanks. 
            Have a safe and happy holiday break  
 

 

                    
- Friday 6th July – Last day of term 2 
- Term 3 starts – Monday 23rd July at 8:45am 
- Monday 23rd July 9am – Powhiri for Mrs. Jacques (Acting    
  Principal for term 3) - all welcome 
- Tuesday 24th July – 9am – Kapa haka – all welcome 
- Wednesday 25th July – Year 7 and 8 TECH at FVHS 
- Friday 27th July – 8:50 – Assembly – all welcome 
                              - Kiwi Can 
                              - Piano lessons with Jessica Parker. 
         SEE YOU MONDAY 23rd JULY 8:45am – Term 3 Day 1 

           Learn to play the piano! 

 
There are a few spaces available for 
piano lessons in Term 3 - during 
school time on a Friday. 20 min or 30 
min lessons available.  
Contact Jessica Parker -0275895900 

 

Matariki Day Stories from the Junior School 
Nevaeh Coughlan (Tongariro Maunga) 
Today I did school gardening.  It was fun.  I did lots of work.  We worked at the Whare Manaaki.   It was easy.  
I pulled all the dead flax.  I cut a tree, it was hard. 
Aotearoa Taylor (Pureora) 
Yesterday we made Matariki stars with wool and string.  You had to tie the strings together.  Then we had to 
show it up at assembly. 
McKenzie Wereta (Titiraupenga) 
I was making a flower.   We made it with Whaea Donna.  The flowers were green.  When we were finished, 
we went up to the Whare Manaaki.  We showed our flower.  It was fun. 
Aanav Singh (Tauhara) 
Me and Selviyah made a kite.  We used sticks, bubblewrap, tape, paint and string.  It could fly. 
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Stuck for holiday ideas for the kids? Try some of these! 
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